
 

 

 

March 8 Beach trip - Pahi 

March 11 Swimming Sports 

March 25 Triathlon 

April 5-6 Parent Interviews 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

 

1. We welcome Millie Kenyon onto the staff this week. Millie is our new school secretary. Please contact her with any queries or messages.  

 

2. We are planning a trip to Pahi Beach for tomorrow, 8th March. We will travel by bus, leaving school at 8.45am. Your children need to bring water, morning tea and 

lunch. Thank you to the parents who have agreed to come with us as supervisors. It should be a great learning experience.   

 

3. Parent /Caregiver Interviews are to be held on 5th & 6th April. Please book these through the Skool Loop app. They will be for 15 minutes each and go from 2,45 – 6.00pm.   

 

4. We are running the Breakfast Club again this year. This is on Friday mornings. The students get weetbix, fruit, yoghurt, hot baked beans and toast. Many really enjoy this 

time. We need volunteer parents /caregivers to operate it for these students. It involves preparing the breakfast each Friday for a month, serving and cleaning up 

afterwards. It is usually about 45 minutes, starting at 8.00am. We have a volunteer for March (thank you Andrew and Ngaire Hames) Can you do April? May? Please let 

the Office know.  

  

           Warm regards,  

Rosie Ellis 

 

 

 

 

School Hours    

8.30  -    2.25 

Morning Tea    

10.10 – 10.30 

Lunch time       

12.00  - 12.50 

Office Hours  

8.30 -2.30 

 

Na to mahi kaha ka whiwhi ai – Success Through Effort 

 

School Newsletter Term 1 Number 5 2022 

Note the 

date…. 

Website:  

www.paparoa.school.nz 

Text 021 08686606 

Skoolloop: Paparoa School 

Facebook:  

facebook.com/paparoaschool 

All information about our buses :   

https://song.easybus.nz  

 

Keyboard Lessons Available 

Jill Pearson is an experienced piano teacher who offers keyboard lessons for students. 

Lessons are 1-1 and can be held at school. 

Cost is $25 for a 30 minute lesson. 

Phone 021 0872 8957 

http://www.paparoa.school.nz/
https://song.easybus.nz/


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Board News  

 

The Ministry of Education will 

commence the construction of a new 

fence around the school in the near 

future. This is for students’ safety.  

 

There is a vacant position on the 

Board. If you are interested in 

becoming a trustee, please let Hayley 

Hutton know. 

hhutton@paparoa.school.nz.  

 

The Board is actively recruiting for a 

Principal for our school now. We will 

let you know when this process is 

completed.  

 

 

  

 

 To avoid the spread of nits, we ask that 

every student with long hair has their hair 

tied up, away from the face and as secure 

as possible.  

Swimming sports this Friday. The children 

are invited to dress up in their house 

colour.  

Totara –blue 

Kowhai –yellow 

Pohutukawa – red 

Kauri –green 

The teachers will remind every student 

which house they are in on Wednesday.  

 

mailto:hhutton@paparoa.school.nz

